
Resolution Number 2021-06 
Bend Metropolitan Planning Organization (BMPO) Policy Board 

For the Purpose of Amending the Fiscal Year 2021-2022 
Unified Planning Work Program  

WHEREAS, formal amendments to the BMPO Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) are 
required when there is a 20 percent change in overall budget costs or new projects are 
added; and  

WHEREAS, overall budget costs increased as provided by the supplemental budget from 
Resolutions 2021-05; and new project additions; and 

WHEREAS, the BMPO engages the public through visitor comments at public meetings 
with scheduled BMPO committees, interested party email lists and website postings of 
changes; and   

WHEREAS, the BMPO has developed a UPWP for fiscal year 2021-2022, in coordination 
with US DOT and ODOT and in compliance with all applicable federal and state 
requirements; and 

WHEREAS, the Bend Metropolitan Planning Organization Policy Board did review and 
comment on the UPWP for fiscal year 2021-2022. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Bend MPO Policy Board approves 
Amendment 1 to the UPWP for fiscal year 2021-2022. 

Adopted by the Bend Metropolitan Planning Organization the 14th of December, 2021.  

Yes: No:____  Abstain:_____ 

Authenticated by the Chair this 14th of December, 2021.  

Barb Campbell, Chair 

Attest: 

Tyler Deke, MPO Manager 
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